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CITY OF WESTMINSTER 

 
 

MINUTES 

 
 

Standards Committee  
 

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 
 
Minutes of a meeting of the Standards Committee held on Thursday 9th July, 
2015, Rooms 3 & 4 - 17th Floor, City Hall, 64 Victoria Street, London, SW1E 6QP. 
 
Members Present: Councillors Judith Warner (Chairman), Ian Adams, 
David Boothroyd, Ruth Bush and Brian Connell 
 
 
 
1 MEMBERSHIP 
 
There were no changes to the membership. 
 
2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
None. 
 
3 MINUTES 
 
3.1 RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 26 March 2015 be 

approved as a correct record. 
 
4 MEMBER DEVELOPMENT: PROGRESS REPORT AND REVIEW (SEE 

REPORT OF THE HEAD OF CABINET AND MEMBERS SECRETARIAT) 
 
4.1 Doug Precey, Head of Cabinet and Members Secretariat, introduced the 

report.  He advised the feedback from both Members and Officers had been 
good.  He highlighted those areas which would form part of a Work 
Programme which had been raised at the seminar. 

 
4.2 Members raised issues which should be addressed either as part of a 

Member Development Programme or separately if outside the scope of such 
a programme.  The Member Development Programme to include the 
following: 

 
 Refresher training for Members who sit on quasi-judicial bodies; 
 
 IT access for Members; 
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 Awareness sessions on topics and policy areas of interest to Members to be 
held around edges of other meetings to include workshops on various Council 
issues. 

 
4.3 The Committee also asked that the following be addressed: 
 

 Improve quality of formal reports, including use of plain English; 
 

 Revise template for reports to Policy and Scrutiny Committees; 
 

 Provision of a Council directory setting out contact details for key 
officers/services most likely to be required by Members; 

 

 Email protocol. 
 
 RESOLVED: That the actions set out in 4.2 and 4.3 above be endorsed. 
 
5 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
5. (a) The Committee noted that Sir Stephen Lamport had been appointed as 

an Independent Person and would be invited to the next meeting.  It 
was also noted that Geoffrey Rivlin would be standing down as an 
Independent Person at the end of the year and therefore at least one 
other Independent Person would need to be appointed. 

 
 (b) The Committee placed on record its thanks to Peter Large for his 

services to the Committee. 
 
 
The Meeting ended at 8.04 pm 
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